
November has been an exciting month at Marine Academy Primary
and we are so proud of how well the community pulled together to
raise a huge £6267.35 for Children in Need! This is our biggest ever
charity donation! November also saw all children take part in a
respectful Remembrance Assembly, with each class making their own
Remembrance wreath and laying this during the assembly; some
children were then also able to attend Lipson Co-operative, who are
part of our family of The Ted Wragg Trust schools, for a further assembly.
We were incredibly proud that several children then went on to lay
wreaths at community services over the Remembrance weekend.
This month also saw a large number of curriculum enrichment activities
and opportunities to further develop our children’s cultural capital,
including: children taking part in a range of sporting activities and
festivals, including our first ever attendance at the Devon
Championships Table Tennis and children taking part in a week long
Bikeability course; Reception children visiting St Budeaux Library; Year 4
taking part in Geography fieldwork on the topic of Human Migration;
Academy Parliament taking part in a ‘Learn with the Lords’ session led
by Philip Lord Norton of Louth; Year groups attending cinema trips to
complement their curriculum; Year 6 going on a Geography field trip to
Slapton Ley, where they took part in beach profiling, analysing rock
samples and identifying grid references.
We have also had a number of visitors to the Academy over the last
month, as they are seeking support and guidance from our team to
help them improve their schools, as well as others who are visiting just
because of the great reputation that the school has within the
education sector. One visiting CEO of another Multi Academy Trust
stated that the teaching he saw across the school was the best he had
ever seen! All of the visitors always comment on how polite our children
are, how well behaved they are and how happy children and staff are.
We are always extremely proud of our children and Team Marine and it
is really heartening when others share such positive thoughts too.
Thank you to all the families that were able to attend our Children’s
Progress Meetings this month. It is brilliant to have the opportunity to
share and celebrate your child’s progress and for you to have the
chance to look through their learning books. Here’s to a delightful
December full of festive joy and even more wonderful learning!

Yours sincerely,
Mrs. Georgina Reid and Mrs. Nicola Keeler
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Dear Parent/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils,



Below and on the next page are the key events happening in the Academy's
countdown to Christmas! As always, if there is anything you are not sure

about,please give us a call, email your child‘s year group email address, or
emailprimary@marineacademy.org.uk.

Tuesday 5th December
Year 1 Visit St Budeaux Library

Class 1SA will be going in the morning and Class 1CW in the afternoon.  

Tuesday 5th December
Turtle Class Christmas Crafts

1.30-3.00pm Turtle Class parents/carers are invited to attend Turtle Class with their child
to complete some Christmas craft activities and sing some festive songs. If your child does
not attend during the afternoon session, then you are still welcome to attend with them to
Turtle Class for the craft afternoon. Please come to the Primary’s main entrance to sign in.
Please complete this form to confirm your attendance:
https://forms.office.com/e/GRtX6RNQfc 

Wednesday 6th December 
Conversation Cafe

The focus this month will be around picky eaters and food habits. Please join us in the
MULA between 8:30 and 9:30am.

Wednesday 6th December
Pre-School Christmas Carols and Crafts

9.00-10.30am Pre-School parents/carers are invited to attend Pre-School with their child
to complete some Christmas craft activities and sing some festive songs. If your child does
not attend during the morning session then you are still welcome to attend with them to
Pre-School for the craft event. Please come to the Primary’s main entrance to sign in.
Please complete this form to confirm your attendance:
https://forms.office.com/e/En5eyMuNsF

Friday 8th December
Christmas Jumper Day

Children are invited to wear a Christmas jumper to school on this day, with shoes and
trousers/skirts etc. of their choice. Families will be welcome to donate towards the
Plymouth Soup Run’s ‘Reverse Advent Calendar’ during that week, from Monday 4th

December.

Countdown to Christmas!

https://forms.office.com/e/GRtX6RNQfc
https://forms.office.com/e/En5eyMuNsF


Monday 11th December 
Carol Concert for Classes 1SA, 2AW, 3CW, 4DS, 5JU and 6DK

Families can arrive from 9am at the MAP Community Sports Hall. The concert will begin at
9.15am and should finish by 10am. 

We have worked hard to try to match up as many siblings as possible. However, if there
are any families with siblings who may find it difficult to attend both dates, please contact

us by emailing primary@marineacademy.org.uk and we will try to make alternative
arrangements. Thank you for your understanding.

Tuesday 12th December
Reception‘s Nativity ‘Baarmy Bethlehem‘ - Class RHR families invited

9.15am start in the Primary Hall.

Wednesday 13th December
Carol Concert for Classes 1CW, 2NH, 3CC, 4LI, 5NG and 6VH

Families can arrive from 9am at the MAP Community Sports Hall. The concert will begin at
9.15am and should finish by 10am.
We have worked hard to try to match up as many siblings as possible. However, if there
are any families with siblings who may find it difficult to attend both dates, please contact
us by emailing primary@marineacademy.org.uk and we will try to make alternative
arrangements. Thank you for your understanding.

Wednesday 13th December
Whole-school Christmas lunch

Children are invited to wear Christmas accessories on this day.

Thursday 14th December
Reception Nativity ‘Baarmy Bethlehem‘ - Class RTG families invited

9.15am start in the Primary Hall.

Friday 15th December
Last day of Term - School closes at 1pm for all children

Children can wear mufti to school for their Class Christmas Parties. The Academy will close
at 1:00pm on this day and children can be collected from their normal collection points.
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During November, Turtle Class have
begun our new topic 'I Can Sing a
Rainbow'; it has been a very colourful
topic! We have been creating our own
rainbows with paint and using collage,
and we have been learning the names
of all the different colours of the
rainbow as well as their Makaton
signs.
November was an exciting month
which saw us take part in 'World
Nursery Rhyme Week'. We had so
much fun climbing Jack and Jill’s hill,
exploring the boats from Row, Row,
Row your Boat, finding our Head,
Shoulders, Knees and Toes, finding
the buses in couscous and making
mice out of playdough; it was a very
busy but exciting week and we all
enjoyed it.
Turtle Class is now looking forward to
our Christmas celebrations, the first
of which is our Christmas Craft
Afternoon, where we are looking
forward to welcoming you to have a
fun filled craft afternoon with your
children.
Please keep following updates of all
the fun things that we do and have
planned on the school Facebook page.

Reception have had a wonderfully festive term taking part in
all things 'Festivals of Light'. The children began the month
exploring Halloween by using pumpkins in their mud kitchen
to create tasty pumpkin and mud pies. The children then
created amazing firework pictures using a printing
technique as part of their Bonfire Night learning.
Reception thoroughly enjoyed their Diwali learning by taking
part in a Diwali dance workshop, and also role-playing Diwali
parties in our home corner.  

Children’s learning wows their teachers
Turtles

The children in Pre-
School have had a busy
November! They have
enjoyed creating their
own poppies for our
Remembrance Poppy
Wreath, which we then
laid in a special
Remembrance assembly. 

Pre-School

Reception

We have been blown away by
the children's ability to learn
and understand lots of new
vocabulary this month. 
During Phonics, the children
have shown focus and
determination to form words,
as well as sound talk and
blend words. It has been
brilliant to begin our Nativity
rehearsals, learning songs,
actions and rhymes.

The children showed amazing respect whilst taking part in
their two minutes silence. 
We have loved our new topic 'Who can help us?' where we
have enjoyed learning about 'Zog and the Flying Doctors' and
our current book 'Little Red Riding Hood'. We were very lucky
to receive a visit from some PCSO's who came to talk to us
about their role and how they keep us safe. We even had a
visit from a carpenter who let us practise our carpentry
skills. We have also enjoyed meeting some new friends who
will be joining us in January. 
We are busy practising our songs for our Christmas Craft
Morning which will take place on Wednesday 6th December
- we are looking forward to seeing lots of parents! Don't
forget your Christmas jumpers!



The children in Year 2 have worked hard in Science this
term, where they have been exploring the 'Mini Worlds'
around them using a magnifying glass to enhance their
observational skills. In English, the children have been
using the book 'Daisy Doodles' as inspiration for their
own creative stories. As well as focusing on their
handwriting, the children have been exploring
onomatopoeia and how they can include this in their
writing. In Maths, the children have learnt to use the
formal column method in order to complete addition
and subtraction questions. This has been really tricky,
but the Year 2 team are super proud of the children’s
resilience and perseverance throughout this unit.  
Our Geography topic this term, ‘What a Wonderful
World’, has unlocked some amazing prior knowledge
about the city they live in, Plymouth, and the children
have been learning a really catchy song about the
continents of the world. We are sure they have
delighted you with this at home and it is stuck in your
heads as much as it is ours! We can't wait to read their
Geography essays at the end of the year! 

The children in Year 1 had a busy, memorable November! At the beginning of the month the children
enjoyed celebrating 'Day of the Dead'. The children looked amazing in their costumes and learnt lots of
facts about how the day is celebrated all over the world. The annual 'Children in Need' fundraising day
was a great success, with the children raising lots of money towards the cause. The children were
excited for the visit of Pudsey Bear to the Academy and enjoyed taking part in lots of activities. Last
month, the children have made fantastic progress in their Phonics lessons, learning lots of new sounds 
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This month, Year 3 have engaged in lots of
new topics! They have been busy learning
all about Mountains, Volcanoes and
Earthquakes in Geography. In Science, the
children are studying different forms of
rocks and can now identify the three main
types (igneous, metamorphic and
sedimentary) by classifying them based on
their properties. 
Earlier in the month, the Year 3 classes
were very respectful when they attended
the Remembrance Assembly in the hall and
were able to retrieve lots of key facts about
Remembrance Day, including why we have
poppies. The Year 3 Remembrance wreaths
looked amazing! 
More recently, they took part in the neon
disco challenge amazingly and raised lots
of money for Children In Need. The children
enjoyed the Bikeability week, which taught
them how to ride their bikes independently
and discussed the importance of staying
safe on the roads. Keep up the hard work
Year 3!

Year 2

Year 1
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Year 3

in Phase 5. It has been lovely to see the children using these sounds
in the books they are reading. As part of their English learning, the
children explored the text, 'The Three Little Pigs'. They enjoyed
innovating the story and created their own characters and setting.
In Maths, the children have been adding and subtracting numbers
to ten. The children should be proud of the learning they completed
in November. The Year 1 staff are looking forward to celebrating the
lead up to Christmas with the children during December.

We cannot wait for you to see some of the fantastic
Christmas cards the children will be making in Design
Technology and we hope you add their Christmas
decorations to your own trees with pride. Thank you for
all your continued support as always, from the Year 2
Team.

We have had some
incredible Home
Learning projects,
and we love hearing
how you continue to
spark their interests
in all subjects
outside of the
classroom. 



Year 6 have had an brilliant start to Term 2. Their determination
with diving into their new topic in Maths, Fractions, has been
excellent. In English, the have been studying why an author uses
figurative language, whilst looking at the text Beowulf. In
Science, they have been looking at different energy sources:
chemical, thermal, gravitational potential, elastic potential and
kinetic. 

In Music, they have been looking at the instruments that are
used to develop feeling within a song, lending itself nicely to
learning how to play the Glockenspiel. 
In DT, they have been studying a brand-new topic to Year 6,
Bridge Structures, with the aim to build their very own in small
groups later in the term. With Christmas fast approaching, the
children are gearing up to wonderful last few weeks of Term 2.
We are very pleased to see how resilient and focused they have
been all term and are excited to see what the next few weeks
will bring. 

This month, Year 4 have made super
progress with their learning! In
English, they have completed their
‘A Walk in London’ text, writing their
own innovated texts about ‘A Walk
in Plymouth’. In their writing, they
included facts about different
landmarks in Plymouth and a
conversation between two people.
In Maths, the children have
completed their Addition and
Subtraction unit, and have mastered
column addition and subtraction!
In Geography, we have been
continuing to learn about ‘Human
Migration’. They discussed why
migration is important and its
advantages and disadvantages. The
children then learnt about how push
and pull factors cause migration,
what economic migration is and
what the terms refugee and asylum
mean. As part of their learning, they
travelled to the city centre to
interview members of the public
about where they had originated
from and analysed the data they
collected once back at school. 
In Science, the children have been
learning about Ecosystems
including the different types of
organism, how animals are classified
by diet and what producers and
consumers are. 
Another highlight in Year 4 this
month was our cinema trip to watch
‘Epic Tales’ in Ivybridge, which linked
to their Year 3 Ancient Greece
History topic. Well done to all of Year
4 for another successful month of
learning!

Year 5 have continued to make super progress this term and
have been producing learning of a high standard across all
subjects. In Maths, the children have completed their Statistics
unit and have now moved onto Multiplication and Division,
including factors and multiples. In English, the children have
learnt about the text ‘Straw into Gold’, where they have
practised their emotive writing, complex sentence structures
and descriptive language, before writing their own innovated
fairy tale. In Geography, they have started investigating
‘Informal Settlements’ and considered what they are, where
they are located and why they exist. 

YEAR GROUP NEWS

Year 6

Year 4
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Year 5

In Geography, the children have
understood what it takes to
complete fieldwork, which the
trip this term to Slapton Ley
enhanced excellently. In RE, the
children have been learning
about Islam, so far studying the
variety of Art, identifying the 5
Pillars of Islam and learning facts
about Muslims around the world. 

The children have been able to
advance with their Physical and
Chemical Changes Science unit this
term, by utilising their knowledge
from and making links to the
Changing States unit they studied
last term! In DT, the children have
created amazing water filter
designs in preparation for building
their own water filters at the end of
term.













Recommend a Recipe
We would love it if you could try these recipes at home and send in a
picture of you eating the recipe with your families or a food review to

primary@marineacademy.org.uk. 





Online Safety
As we approach Christmas, it may be the case that children are

gifted new devices and spend an increasing amount of time online.
With this in mind, we have some helpful guidance to support you

with ensuring your child has a positive experience online.

If you have any further questions or concerns about e-safety, please contact our
Computing leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk FAO: Mr

Druce.

This area of the BBC website is fantastic
for supporting children with taking

some responsibility for their online lives.
It covers vlogging, managing online

interactions and ways of looking after
personal wellbeing.

The parents section is also a great
toolkit to help your children navigate

life online, including handy tips on
setting up your child’s first devices and
videos addressing common concerns

about online gaming.

Screen breaks
It is important to encourage your child
to take frequent screen breaks as this

can reduce eye strain and fatigue.
Here are some creative ways of

implementing these.











https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/cost-living-plan
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/financial-help-and-advice
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/help-energy-costs
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/free-things-do-plymouth
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/help-food-costs
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/household-support-fund-0
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/help-families
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/mental-health-support
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/housing-costs-bills-and-homelessness-support
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/employment-and-skills-support
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/welcoming-spaces
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/guidance-employers

